

Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition Special Meeting November 11, 2015 @ 10:00 A.M

Five 80 Coffee House, 122 East Randolph

The Mission of the Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition is to provide the youth and their families in Garfield County with the tools needed to make good choices regarding drugs, alcohol, and other substances. The coalition will increase capacity, funding and awareness regarding addictions and treatment.

- I. Welcome and Introductions—Please introduce yourself; state the name of the agency you represent and information you wish to share with the coalition including why substance abuse issues are important.
- II. Approval of October 14, 2015 Minutes.
- III. Old Business.
 - a. Prescription Drug Update Report Attached.
 -Prescription Drug Community Assessment.
 - b. Underage Drinking Update Report Attached.
 -Underage Drinking Community Assessment.
 - c. Assessment & Capacity PreventionWorkz Staff.
 - d. Disposal of Needles and Needle exchange program Coalition discussion.
- IV. New Business.

"Any matter not known about or which could not have been reasonably foreseen prior to the time of posting the agenda."

V. Meeting Adjourned.

The next coalition meeting will be on

Wednesday, December 9, 2015 @ 10:00 am held @ the Five 80 Coffeehouse.



Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition Meeting

October 14, 2015 Minutes

Five 80 Coffee House, 122 E. Randolph

The Mission of the Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition is to provide the youth and their families in Garfield County with the tools needed to make good choices regarding drugs, alcohol, and other substances. The coalition will increase capacity, funding and awareness regarding addictions and treatment.

Jay Sharp chaired the coalition meeting in the absence of Jane Martin. The meeting was called to order at 10:05 am. Welcome and introductions were completed. Those in attendance included: Gail Box, Austin Box "12" Foundation; Tena Dominquez, SARC Vance Air Force Base; Dena Patterson, PreventionWorkz; Terri Presa, SARC Vance Air Force Base; Taylor Randolph, Youth and Family Services; Jay Sharp, Rural Health Projects; Meri Spurlock, PreventionWorkz; Codi Harding, Northwestern Oklahoma State University student; and Madison Perry, Rural Health Projects. Taylor Randolph announced Youth & Family Services received a grant to help develop support systems for youth and young adults ages 13 – 25 who are not in treatment.

Gail Box made the motion to approve the minutes as written. Taylor Randolph second the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Meri Spurlock gave the Underage Drinking report. A RBSS training was held on October 9, 2015 at Gillham's Hideout, 2818 S. Van Buren (Days Inn), from noon until 3:00 pm.

Volunteers both under 21 and over 21 are needed to assist with ACC's.

Meri reported she would be scheduling a TRACE Training with ABLE Agent Erik Smoot. TRACE is Target Responsibility for Alcohol Related Emergencies and trains law enforcement officers to trace alcohol back to the responsible server/seller when alcohol is involved in injury or death. This is a 2 day, 16 hour; CLEET certified training and is free of charge.

Meri reported that there is a closed group on Facebook called "Data Counts – Underage Drinking in Garfield County, OK." Anyone interested should contact Meri on her Facebook page or on PreventionWorkz page. This group is designed to exchange data instead of adding another meeting.

Coalition members participated in discussion about the "Thank You Card Program" and how it can be very encouraging to those properly checking identifications.

Dena Patterson reported and passed around information about the first "Family/Friends" Naloxone/Narcan training. She explained the training would include Family/Friends CPR presented by Teresa Dunham with Integris, Gail Box would be sharing about the value of the Naloxone/Narcan training, Sean Byrne would be presenting on Drug Recognition and signs of Opioid overdose. Each individual/agency at the training will receive a voucher to take to Walgreens to receive the medication at "no" charge. Dena Patterson passed around the sign in sheet in case agencies wanted to participate.

The next Rx Workgroup will be meeting on Friday, October 23, 2015 at noon at PreventionWorkz lunch will be provided. The planning will begin for the next Picnic for Progress as well as evaluation additional data needed for the new SPF PFS grant. Jay Sharp announced about the progress surrounding prescription drug abuse in Grant County and Rural Health

Projects will be utilizing Prescription Medication bags at the Fall Festival with the drop-off sites listed on them.

Dena Patterson shared and presented about the Strategic Prevention Framework. The current phase of the framework includes assessment including data, coalition and community readiness. Capacity was discussed and ideas where brainstormed on adding new members to the coalition who would have a passion for the mission of the coalitions.

Jay Sharp announced the next meeting would be on November 11, 2015 at 10:00 am in the meeting room at the Five 80.

Taylor Randolph made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:40 and Tena Dominquez second the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition – November 2015 Report

Underage Drinking in Garfield County:

- Underage and over age 21 volunteers still are being recruited for Alcohol Compliance Checks.
- ❖ Alcohol Compliance Checks have had to be postponed until I can walk.
- ❖ Data still is being collected and assessed. I have created a closed group on Facebook called "Data Counts – Underage Drinking in Garfield County, OK". This will be a working group where we can share data, have discussion and vote. If you are a Facebook friend of PreventionWorkz or of me, Meri Hellerich Spurlock, you may click on the red solo cup icon to join the group.
- Thank You Card Program stories.

Prescription Drug Abuse in Garfield County: (Target age 12 – 25)

- ❖ The first family/friends Naloxone/Narcan training was held on October 26, 2015 at the Enid Fire Department. It was a privilege to have Justin McAlister with the Enid Fire Department share about the Naloxone/Narcan and the lives saved as a result. He reported the Austin Box "12" Foundation gave them 16 kits. They had used nine of the kits and out of those nine kits; they had approximately four lives saved. Teresa Dunham with Integris provided a family/friends CPR, Sean Byrne with PreventionWorkz provided a training surrounding drug recognition including the signs and symptoms of opioid overdose. Gail Box and Dena Patterson tagged teamed in sharing the goals and dreams of the Naloxone/Narcan program, guidelines, partnerships and the administration of the Naloxone/Narcan.
- ❖ The Rx Workgroup met on October 26, 2015 to begin the planning process of the Picnic for Progress. The date has tentatively been set for May 14, 2016 pending availability of Champion Park and approval of the City of Enid. In addition, ideas surrounding data were discussed. Jay Sharp shared about the incredible new sight called in "In the Know."